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14th November 2022

Statement by the Czech Republic

Czechia welcomes Brazil’s commitment to the UPR mechanism.
At the same time, we regret to note that only one out of four Czech recommendations from the 3rd UPR cycle has been partly implemented.
Therefore, we recommend the Government of Brazil:

1. To strengthen the National programme for protection of human rights defenders, in particular its funding as well as an adequate representation of civil society in it.
2. To better protect victims of domestic violence, including by expanding and improving access to the network of the House of the Brazilian Woman.
3. To further support media freedom and to prevent violence against independent journalists, e.g. by adopting and implementing a new law aiming specifically at their protection.
4. To ratify the Escazú agreement in order to advance the protection of environmental human rights defenders.
Thank you.
